ON SAYING GOODBYE - ROLE OF THE PASTOR

The way in which you say goodbye is crucial to both how you will begin your new pastorate and
how you will create the environment for your successor. Healthy closure is important for you,
your family and congregation. Hopefully you will experience some grief as you prepare to
leave. Sometimes there is also relief (and you do not need to feel guilty about that). It is natural
to experience excitement as you anticipate your new appointment. Regardless, these weeks
before moving will be hectic, full and stressful. Your are encouraged to be kind to yourself; to
pace yourself so that you can begin your new pastorate with a sense of freshness and energy.

You already know what leaving your pastorate involves. These suggestions are merely
reminders. (That’s what we do for our congregation every Sunday morning -- invite them to
remember what they already know!)

1.

Consulting with PPR Chair:

Consult fully and frequently with the chair of your PPR Committee regarding all the
concerns pertaining to your leaving. It is also well to include at least the Lay Leader in
the “loop of information.”

Contact your successor:

You and your family should take the opportunity to meet with the PPR Committee of
your new appointment and, also, visit the parsonage. You will need to consult with your
present District Superintendent concerning these details.

Share feelings:

Honestly convey to the chair of your current PPR Committee ways that the congregation
can be helpful in the transition. Some pastors’ families want help with packing while
other pastors’ families prefer as much privacy as possible. Share these and other feelings
relative to the move with the PPR Committee.

Seeking closure:

Some pastors will find it helpful to make a list of persons with whom they need to seek
closure. A practical way to do this is to list those you want to visit with, eat with,
telephone or to whom you want to write a note. Seek closure before you move, for our
professional procedures stipulate that we should not return for visits or pastoral duties.

Being sensitive:

Take the time to reflect on and seek to understand how various ones in the congregation
feel about your leaving. Listen with your “inner ear.” Some members may tend to be
passively aggressive and it is really a reflection of their grief, fear of loss or sense of
betrayal that you are now leaving them. This is a time that calls for your finest pastoral
graces!

Celebrate!
Seek to find ways of celebrating the good pieces of your tenure and ministry.

*used with permission from the North Georgia Conference



